
 
 

 
 
 

September 20, 2010 Ref. 2010-H-114 
 
The Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission (CNSC) will hold a hearing in September 2010 to 
consider the approval of the Environmental Assessment Guidelines for Cameco Corporation’s 
proposed project for the development of an underground mine “Millennium” located in the 
Athabasca basin of northern Saskatchewan.  
 
Cameco Corporation requires CNSC authorization to proceed with this work. The project will 
consist of an underground uranium mine located approximately 36 kilometres northeast of 
Cameco Corporation’s Key Lake Operation. No milling would take place on-site. Ore and 
associated waste materials would be transported to a licensed mill along a new 21-kilometre 
access road that would connect to the existing road network between the Key Lake Operation 
and the McArthur River mine site. The proposed Millennium mine would produce 150,000 to 
200,000 tonnes of ore annually for six to seven years. 
 
The Commission has determined that a public hearing is not necessary to consider the proposed 
Environmental Assessment Guidelines for Cameco Corporation’s request. The project is subject 
to a Project Agreement overseen by the Major Projects Management Office and is jointly being 
reviewed with the Province of Saskatchewan. 
 
Following the deliberations, the Commission’s decision on this matter will be made available to 
the public on the CNSC Web site. 
 
The Commission will consider CNSC staff’s written submission and Cameco Corporation’s 
application. 
  
CNSC staff’s recommendations are not available on-line and must be requested through the 
Secretariat at the address below: 
 
c/o Julie Bouchard 
Tribunal Administrator 
Secretariat 
Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission  Tel.: 613-995-1703 or 1-800-668-5284 
280 Slater St., P.O. Box 1046   Fax: 613-995-5086 
Ottawa, Ontario K1P 5S9   E-mail: interventions@cnsc-ccsn.gc.ca 
 
 


